
CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

JULY 10, 1978 

TIME: 7:45 P.M. 
PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 

PRESENT: Mayor Victor Green 
Deputy Mayor Russell Sweetman 
Councilmembers Nora Lake 

Jeffrey Siler 
Leonard Stubbs 
J. V. Stone 
James Singer 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
Administrative Assistant Joseph Minner 
Acting City Manager and Chief of Police William Randolph 
City Planner Garth Reynolds 

The Meeting began with a tour and review of the operations of the 
Police Department. 

Chief Randolph reviewed for Council the Disaster Preparedness Plan for 
the City of Centerville. The Plan is periodically changed to keep it 
current. It has not been approved and therefore not distributed to key 
personnel. Mr. Sweetman stressed the need for a surprise test of the Plan 
once it has been approved. The Plan will be distributed to the Council 
Safety Coll1llittee for their review and approval as soon as possible. 

Mr. Reynolds reviewed changes made to the proposed Architectural 
Preservation District Ordinance. Changes have been made under the direction 
of City Council and the language has been simplified. The Section dealing 
with signs was reviewed in detail. Council requested that the Ordinance 
be amended to include the Variance procedure, restricting the Board of 
Architectural Review's Variance power to signs, architecture and aesthetics. 

Mr. Reynolds advised that, concerning the North Main Street Safety 
Improvement project, the Consultant has requested additional fundst 
approximately double the original estimate. Mr. Sweetman recoll1llended that 
this matter be referred to the Safety Comnittee for study and a recommendation. 

Approved:~ 
Mayor 

Marilyn J. McLaughlin 
Clerk of Council 


